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’ BAA Objectives

I have just received a copy of your letter to Leon Brittan of

17 December about objectives for the British Airports Authority. I
have also seen his reply of 19 Janwary.

I recognise that, because of the litigation by the American
Airlines, we are not able to proceed with the agreement of objectives
for BAA in the normal way. The BAA Board's adoption of a set of
objectives that reflect the Government's own reasonably closely is
a welcome and helpful development. And, I agree about the importance

of quantified indicators of overall performance.

Together these objectives and quantified targets will help to
set the Corporate Plan in proper context. Where the objectives are
less clear or demanding than the Government would wish, the ground

can be made up to a certain extent in Corporate Plan discussions.

There is just one point I would like to make about the objectives.
BAA say that they will strive to improve the range and quality of
services and reflect best practice (Objective c). An open—ended
commitment always to improve runs the risk of 'gold-plating'; whilst
~not denying the need for improvement, I hope that the range and quality
of services will he poverned, as in any private sector concern, by what
customers want and are prepared to pay for, and by BAA's primary

objective, to improve efficiency and profitability.

I am sending copies of this letter to the Prime Minister, other

members of E(NI), and Sir Robert Armstrong.
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Treasury Chambers, Parhament Strect, SWIP 3AC

The Rt Hon Lord Cockfield

Secretary of State

Department of Trade

1l Victoria Street

London SW1H OET 19 January 1983

BRITISH ATRPORTS AUTHORITY: OBJECTIVES

& 7
Thank you for your letter of 17 December enclosing the corporate
plan objectives agreed by the BAA Board. I am glad to note that
they are broadly in line with those we agreed earlier in the
year. Since that is so, I am inclined to agree that there would
be no point in pursuing the legal issues which have been raised
any further at this time. Obviously, if severe problems of this
kind are experienced with other nationalised industries, we may
need to think again. But for the moment it looks as though the
BAA, because of the litigation by the American airlines, is in
something of a special position.

I agree with you about the importance of quantified performance
aims and I trust that your forthcoming discussions with the BAA
Chairman will result in the adoption of suitably challenging aims
for this growing industry.

I am copying this reply to members of E(NI) and to Robert Armstrong.

LEON BRITTAN







